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DOJ-HHS False Claims Act Working Group 

Healthcare fraud and abuse depletes taxpayer funds, corrodes public health and safety, 
and undermines the integrity of the federal healthcare system.  The U.S. Department of 
Health and Human Services (HHS) and the U.S. Department of Justice (DOJ) have a long 
history of partnering to use one of the government’s most effective and successful tools—
the False Claims Act (FCA)—to combat healthcare fraud.  This Administration is fully 
committed to supporting such work.  HHS and DOJ’s Civil Division are strengthening their 
ongoing collaboration to advance priority enforcement areas through the DOJ-HHS False 
Claims Act Working Group.   

Membership in the DOJ-HHS False Claims Act Working Group will include leadership from 
the HHS Office of General Counsel, the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services Center 
for Program Integrity, the Office of Counsel to the HHS Office of Inspector General (HHS-
OIG), and DOJ’s Civil Division, with designees representing U.S. Attorneys’ Offices.  The 
group will be jointly led by the HHS General Counsel, Chief Counsel to HHS-OIG, and the 
Deputy Assistant Attorney General of the Commercial Litigation Branch.   

As part of the Working Group’s coordination work: 

• HHS shall make referrals to DOJ of potential violations of the FCA that reflect
Working Group priorities.  In addition to priority FCA matters previously announced
by the Assistant Attorney General of the Civil Division,1 the Working Group is
announcing the following priority enforcement areas:

o Medicare Advantage
o Drug, device or biologics pricing, including arrangements for discounts,

rebates, service fees, and formulary placement and price reporting
o Barriers to patient access to care, including violations of network adequacy

requirements
o Kickbacks related to drugs, medical devices, DME, and other products paid

for by federal healthcare programs

1 Brett A. Shumate, Assistant Attorney General, Civil Division Enforcement Priorities (June 11, 2025), available 
at https://www.justice.gov/civil/media/1404046/dl?inline.  

https://www.justice.gov/civil/media/1404046/dl?inline
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o Materially defective medical devices that impact patient safety
o Manipulation of Electronic Health Records systems to drive inappropriate

utilization of Medicare covered products and services
• The Working Group shall maximize cross-agency collaboration to expedite ongoing 

investigations in these priority areas and identify new leads, including by leveraging 
HHS resources through enhanced data mining and assessment of HHS and HHS-
OIG report findings.

• The Working Group shall discuss considerations bearing on whether HHS should 
implement a payment suspension pursuant to 42 C.F.R. § 405.370 et seq. or 
whether DOJ shall move to dismiss a qui tam complaint under 31 U.S.C.

§ 3730(c)(2)(A), consistent with Justice Manual Section 4-4.111.

The DOJ-HHS False Claims Act Working Group encourages whistleblowers to identify and 
report violations of the federal False Claims Act involving priority enforcement areas.  Tips 
and complaints from all sources about potential fraud, waste, abuse, and mismanagement 
can be reported to HHS at 800-HHS-TIPS (800-447-8477).  Similarly, the Working Group 
encourages healthcare companies to identify and report such violations consistent with 
Justice Manual Section 4-4.112.   


